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    BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

     Wednesday, March 14, 2012
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew Strauss, Vice Chairman, Richard Malagrifa,  Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Jill G. Sullivan ,David Van Dam, and Dave Castellarin, Town Administrator. 
Open Session:

Update was given to the Board from Chairman, Neal Duffy of the Renewable Energy Committee on the wind feasibility study.

Discussion:

Sam Cleaves spoke to the Board and updated them on FEMA and Disaster Mitigation Plan. 

Tom Driscoll, Chairman of the Retirement Board spoke to the Board.

 Selectman Sullivan requested that a hard copy of the Disaster Mitigation Plan be submitted to the Board of Selectmen.

Discussion: 

Jean Reardon, Chairperson and members Sylvia Belkin and Richard Smith of the Historical Commission spoke on the need for a Historic District Study Committee. 
Open discussion was spoken regarding the makeup of the Historic District Study Committee.

Selectman Sullivan questioned how members would be sought to be on the committee.

Selectman Malagrifa assured Selectman Sullivan it has to follow the rules of Chapter 40C of the Massachusetts General Laws, which explains in details what groups, should be in the committee. 

 The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to form a Historic District Study Committee which would include 7 members, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
Jean Reardon, Chairperson from the Swampscott Historical Committee spoke to the Board and requested that the first floor conference room be named after Andrew Maylor, former Town Administrator. Ms. Reardon spoke on the renovations of the Town Hall like being handicapped assessable, new ramps, new elevators, new floors etc.
Sylvia Belkin of the Swampscott Historical Committee spoke in favor of naming the first floor conference room after Andrew Maylor, former Town  Administrator.  Sylvia belkin spoke on the historic Town Hall that had been renovated with Mr. Maylor’s support and guidance. Ms. Belkin stated that the Swampscott Town Hall is the only building on the North Shore that has been named a Historic Place. 
Selectman Greenfield felt neutral on the idea. Selectman Greenfield recognized Andrew Maylor’s name on a plaque entering the building and thought this was sufficient, however, Selectman Greenfield does not feel strong enough about it enough to say no to the request. 

Selectman Van Dam was surprised at the request, he thought the request would have been named in honor of an employee who worked for a long period of time for the Town like the recent passing of the Town custodian Brian Cawley. 
Selectman Sullivan does not oppose the idea, however, an open dialogue should be given to the community on their ideas and thoughts of naming a room which can be difficult.  Selectman Sullivan commented that she believes Andrew Maylor, would be touched with this idea. Selectman Sullivan suggested she did not think the naming of any one place should only come from the Board. 
No action taken on this request.

Discussion:
Charlotte Road parking and the need for resident permit parking signs.
Dave Castellarin speaking on behalf of the Traffic Study Committee commented that resident parking cannot be enforced.
Selectman Sullivan disagrees and believes that the drop off is the problem.

Discussion:

The Board openly talked about the Town Meeting Warrant on the Towns offer to the Bertram House, and the possibility of two new articles being added to the Warrant. (See votes of the Board). 

Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open and close Town Meeting Warrant, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to close the Town Meeting Warrant, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion Selectman Sullivan to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $17,952.00, for services through January 31, 2012, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve a common victualler’s permit for Chipotle Mexican Restaurant, 450 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass pending an approval from the Health Department, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
Administrator’s Report:
Dave Castellarin, Acting Town Administrator spoke on the following:

· Swampscott Golf Tournament to raise funding for the 2012 Fireworks.

Selectmen’s Time:

Selectman Greenfield spoke on relationship with Federal, Local and State agencies.

Selectman Van Dam spoke on the Recreation Department’s Got Talent Show that will held on Saturday, March 31, 2012 from 4-6PM.

Selectman Sullivan commented that the recent Pizza Wars were held and it was awesome. 

Selectman Strauss congratulated the girls basketball cheerleaders who have won the Division State 3 Championship. 
Selectman Strauss congratulated Tony Lena’s for coming in 2nd place in the pizza wars. 

Selectman Strauss spoke on the upcoming election and his desire to serve another term as a member of the Board of Selectmen. 

Adjournment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9: 45PM seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

